#### AMA Charter #3470

### January 2018

### **RC Club Information**

President: Chris Roberts

Vice President: Ted Flemming

Secretary: Kim Wyckoff

Treasurer: Tom Withem

Safety Officer: Butch Clark

Field Marshall: Bob Wyckoff

Intro Pilots: Chris Roberts, Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, Tom Schultz, David Hames

Communications: Dave Groom

Contest Chairman: Vic Welland, Don Bourdon, Terry Gilliand

Meeting Activity Coordinator: Chris Roberts

Web: Chris Roberts

# **Typical Meeting Agenda**

- Welcome
- Approve Agenda
- New member applications
- Reports
  - Field Officer
  - Safety Officer
  - Intro Pilots report

- Treasurer's report
- Old Business
- New Business
- Auction / Show & Tell
- Q&A

## January's Meeting Minutes

Called to order at 7 PM. Welcomed everyone.

TREASURER REPORT - \$2128.03 and \$50 in paid dues not yet deposited. Wells Fargo has been spoken to about changing banks. More convenient to Treasurer and President. Will check into this a little further. Everyone approved changing banks.

FIELD REPORT – No one had been out to the field in a while.

SAFETY REPORT – Everything okay per Chris. Butch was not at the meeting.

INTRO PILOTS -No intro pilots in the last 30 days

New members – We have no new members.

OLD BUSINESS – Bob talked about still looking for a new mower for the club. The old one has been worked on but it is time for an upgrade. We are in the process of looking for a new mower. If we get a new mower the suggestion was to put a lock on the shed. This is being carried over to the next meeting. Bob is to look for a new mower in the \$500 - \$1200 price range and to report back with what he finds.

OLD BUSINESS - The water department was thanked with 20 pounds of sausage by Seth for the club. It was a \$50 value and Seth is being given a check for this.

NEW BUSINESS – Small announcement: Tony Stillman at AMA is involved in helping to be able to fly at Thunder since this is considered government property. This is 25 miles north of Boone on the Blue Ridge Parkway. This is an overlook where you fly off the side of a hill.

NEW BUSINESS – Discussion on the projects for this year. As of now they are:

Fun Soar – tentatively late June (16<sup>th</sup>)

Speed Rally – last Saturday in April (28<sup>th</sup>)

Fun Fly - w/ FPV Race/Quad Race/Trainer/Best Plane - September (22<sup>nd</sup>)

Need to discuss all of these with Terry. The key to getting a good turnout is publicity. Who is our target audience? Advertise at Hickory Airport Museum, Hobby Town, and with other clubs. Also discussed was having prizes to attract people.

NEW BUSINESS – Vic suggested having a work day at the field to work on tightening the carport, looking over the bleachers and picnic tables, shed floor replaced, and flight stations. This will be scheduled at the February meeting for some time in March, prior to our first event of the year.

NEW BUSINESS – FAA registration is back in to law and you must register to be able to fly. This can be done at model <u>aircraft.org</u>. AMA is not going to police this, but you can get fines with the FAA if not done. Register online for your planes.

We adjourned at 8:00 PM

**NEXT MEETING INFO:** 

February 20, 2018 at 7 PM

**Lenoir Public Library** 

120 Hospital Avenue NW, Lenoir, NC 28645